The National Braille Council of Nigeria votes to accept the Unified English Braille Code (UEB) for future implementation in Nigeria.

National Braille Council of Nigeria (NABRACON)

At the AGM of the National Braille Council of Nigeria (NABRACON), held on February 5th 2005, a motion was moved to formally accept the UEB code for implementation in Nigeria.  An overwhelming majority of delegates voted to adopt the UEB in Nigeria: 49 voted in favour, 1 against and 2 abstained. The motion to adopt the UEB in Nigeria was therefore carried and the logistics for its implementation in the country will be worked out in due course.

The AGM followed a workshop on the UEB which was held from 2nd-4th February 2005.  The workshop was to acquaint educators, transcribers, producers and end-users with the Unified English Braille (UEB) Code.  

Over 90 participants from all parts of Nigeria, representing end-users, teachers and producers, attended the workshop.  Neighbouring countries were invited to send representatives in an effort to introduce them to UEB and to encourage them to establish braille authorities in their respective countries, in line with resolutions passed at the General Assembly of ICEB in Toronto, April 2004.  Only one country, Ghana, responded positively to this invitation.  Two staff of the Ghana Braille Printing Press participated in the workshop (one visually impaired and the other sighted) and both also observed the AGM on the following day.  The Ghanians went back enthusiastic about the UEB code and keen to explore the establishment of a braille authority in Ghana.

A communiqué was issued at the end of the workshop which included the following resolutions.

RESOLUTIONS

1. We acknowledge the efforts of the International Council on English Braille in the formulation of this new code. We expect that they expedite action on finalizing the code as this will make Braille textbooks cheaper, more readily available and reflect even technological advancement.

2. Training Institutions, Braille Production Units or Centres and Individual Transcribers should meet periodically to further acquaint themselves with the new code.

3. We advise that the Unified English Braille Code should not be taught in schools until the materials for introducing the code to users are finalized and readily available.

4. We enjoin other English-speaking countries to form Braille Authorities so that there will be a formidable African presence on the International Council on English Braille (ICEB).

5. NABRACON observed with dismay, the absence of some States, Institutions and Examination Bodies connected with Braille usage at a workshop of this nature. We advise such bodies to avail themselves of such opportunities in view of the immense benefit accruable.

6. We have observed a few areas needing clarification in the UEB and therefore recommend them to ICEB for further observation and consideration.

7. NABRACON re-iterates the need for greater emphasis on the teaching of Braille in all Tertiary level institutions of Special Education in Nigeria.

8. We adopt the UEB code for future use. A schedule is to be drawn up for implementing the adoption of the code in Nigeria.

